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					Institut for Materialer og Produktion
28.08.2019
                                                                                              
	
	Present:
	Absent:

	Members: 
	Minutes taker: Amra Ibrisevic

Kjeld Pedersen (KP)
Casper Schou (CS)
Jette Marie Christensen (JMC)Karina Boller Jensen (KBJ)
Karina Kjeldgaard Ludvigsen (KKL)
Peter Fojan (PF)

	
Niels Gorm Rytter (NGR)


	Agenda

	Minutes

	Items:
	Enclosures/Suggestions
	I/B/D
	Comments/ Responsible:
	

	1. 
	Approval of the agenda and minutes of the last meeting
	
	
	 
All

	Agenda and minutes were approved.

	2. 
	Announcements from the head of department
· Status in Copenhagen
· AAU’s work environment conference 21.11 2019
	
	
	
KP

	Copenhagen is characterized by constant change, as people are finding another jobs. It creates strain for those left behind. A number of external teachers are employed.

From September 1st, there will be a common study administration for the 1st year of study in KBH, which will serve the 1st year of study, SBI and MP.

It is highly recommended to attend AAU's working environment conference, it tends to be good and interesting.


	3. 
	Information on follow-up regarding alarms in FIB 16
	
	
	
KBJ/JMC
	JMC and KBJ have had a meeting with Campus Service, where they were told that there should not be a fire alarm on FIB 16, as the building is built with good fire insulation.

In case of fire, close the door where the fire occurs.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Campus Service will make a note regarding fire safety, which will be sent out to all employees at Fib.


	4. 
	Departments sparring 2019
· This year we will be sparring with HST - we have announced that we are not ready for sparring until October. We have also been asked to spar with SBI in Copenhagen. Here we have the answer that we do not think it makes sense this year.
· Discussion of topics and participants in the sparring

	· Mail from the Working Environment Section about department sparring
· Guide to department sparring
	
	All
	HST made some procedures etc. a few years ago for LAB. We would like to hear about their experiences.
 
KBJ contacts the deputy chairman of HST and finds out if there are any special topics they would like to talk about.

	5. 
	AOB

	
	
	
	JMC: Administration says goodbye to three employees Anders, Birgitte and Charlotte.

KP: After the staff reductions, we must continue to focus on how we can spend less time on teaching to maintain time for research. We should preferably not compromise on our research time.

CS: one should create some common framework and report them to all teachers. One could perhaps change the form of teaching, e.g. by introducing a little more e-learning and self-study.

It would be a good idea to talk in the research groups about how you can spend less time on teaching but still deliver quality teaching.

JMC: Teaching load could be a topic for department sparring with HST. 



	
	
	
	
	
	



Side 1 af 2

Side 2 af 2

image1.png
AALBORG UNIVERSITET




